CULTURE CABINET WORKING GROUP
25th September, 2006

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.
"
ended:
2.35 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Jim Hunt - in the Chair


Councillor John Cullen


Anne Williams - Strategic Director or Community and Social Services



Andy Howitt - Assistant Director (Community and Leisure)




Robin Culpin - Head of Cultural Services




Shirley Lundstram - Arts and Cultural Development Manager




Sara Noonan - Culture Partnership Manager




Mike Relph - Customer and Support Services Directorate

50.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Barry Warner and Derek Antrobus.

51.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Group held on 27th March, 2006, were agreed as a correct record.

52.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Virtual Reality in Regeneration


(Previous Minute 44 - 27th March, 2006)

Anne Williams referred to the archaeological excavations in the Greengate area, and asked where, the pottery artefacts that had been discovered, were now located.  Robin Culpin replied that the pieces were held by Salford University, but had been identified as the type of artefact that should be held within the Salford Museum and Art Gallery collection, and ways to display them, in an appropriate manner, were being investigated.

(b)
Twins 2010 Conference - The Region Bid to be European Capital of Culture

(Previous Minute 47 - 27th March, 2006)

Councillor John Cullen reported that he, along with Councillor Derek Antrobus, and officers of the Planning and Housing Directorate, would be visiting Lunen in the near future.  He said that essentially the focus of the visit was on planning issues, but suggested that it could be used to forge cultural links between Salford and its twin town.

Anne Williams suggested that there was the potential to exchange museum exhibits between Salford and Lunen.

53.
CULTURAL SEMINARS/PARTNERSHIP WORK - PROGRESS
Andy Howitt provided the Group with an update with regard to current activities in relation to cultural seminars, and partnership work.  He added this was an important area of culture and leisure activity, and there was a need to ensure that it fell into the framework of the City Council’s seven pledges.

Andy Howitt went on to say that information was currently being collated, which In turn would allow for a culture and leisure improvement plan to be drawn up.  Sara Noonan said that in terms of the partnership work, there was a need to establish some form of cultural partnership to enable the whole of Salford’s culture and leisure sector to collaborate more fully. 

Andy Howitt concluded the update by indicating that there was a need to ensure that the citizens of Salford were provided with a wide variety of culture and leisure activities to meet their interests and needs and to increase participation and that these were appropriately publicised and marketed.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

54.
SALFORD MUSEUM AND ART GALLERY VISION
Andy Howitt reported that a report, together with the vision statement for the Salford Museum and Art Gallery, had been presented to a meeting of the Cabinet on 27th June, 2006, where it had received approval.  He said that an officer project board had now been established to move the matter forward, the first meeting of which was to be held on 27th September, 2006.

Anne Williams said the vision and revitalisation of the Salford Museum and Art Gallery was an exciting opportunity and an essential part of the regeneration of Central Salford.

Councillor John Cullen commented that there was a need to ensure that the archives at the Museum and Art Gallery were made available for members of the public, as well as for academic use.

Anne Williams said an important part of the vision for the Museum and Gallery was to ensure a multi-use of the premises.

Robin Culpin commented that a key part of the future activities of the Museum and Art Gallery was to promote the history of Salford, both in terms of its significance at local and international levels.  

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

55.
ARTS DEVELOPMENT INITIATIVES
Shirley Lundstram submitted a report detailing the current activities of the Art Development Team, in which it was indicated that the Arts Council England (North West) had offered to fund and support the following public art initiatives in Salford, and the surrounding area:-

· Irwell Sculpture Trail.

· Pendleton LIFT Project - External Artwork.

· An officer to work on public art generally in Salford, in conjunction with the LIFT, Housing Market Renewal and Building Schools for the Future initiatives.

· Invitation for the Salford Arts Development Team to bid for funding through the Grants4Arts scheme.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

56.
LOWER BROUGHTON - CULTURE AND LEISURE WITHIN THE


REGENERATION SCHEME
Andy Howitt reported that the Lower Broughton Regeneration Partnership was preparing a brief for a strategic assessment of options for cultural and leisure provision within the regeneration scheme for Lower Broughton.  This would include an assessment of current and future arts, libraries and sports and leisure provision.  The Group were informed that key elements of the study would be options for the future of Fit City Broughton Pool, having regard to opportunities for the creation of new facilities in Mocha Parade or linked with local schools.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

57.
CHAIRMAN’S COMMENTS
Councillor Jim Hunt referred to the important work undertaken in relation to cultural and leisure activities in the City and expressed thanks to all the staff of the Community and Social Services Directorate involved for their recent successes, and achievements.  Robin Culpin thanked Councillor Hunt for this recognition, but added that the success would not have been achieved without the assistance and co-operation of other directorates.

58.
HERITAGE AND CONSERVATION AREAS
Councillor John Cullen reported that the Civic Amenities Act 1969 gave power to local authorities to declare conservation areas, in those parts of their respective boroughs, which they deemed to be of special architectural or historic interest.  He said that three new areas had recently been given such status in Salford, and others were being evaluated.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.
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